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CITY OF RICHMOND

REPORT TO COMMITTEE

TO: Public Works and Transportation Committee DATE: April 11, 2000
FROM: Jeff Day, P. Eng.

Director, Engineering
FILE: 6400-07-02.

RE: Proposed Expansion of Fraser Sewerage Area

STAFF RECOMMENDATION

That the Administration Board of the Greater Vancouver Sewerage and Drainage District be
requested to extend the boundary of its Fraser Sewerage Area to include the lands owned or
controlled by the EcoWaste Industries Ltd. as shown in Attachment 1.

Jeff Day, P. Eng.
Director, Engineering

Att.
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STAFF REPORT

ORIGIN

The EcoWaste Industries, by letter dated, February 5, 1999, requests that its property on the
east end of Williams Road be included in the Fraser Sewerage Area.  The land is the site
bounded by Blundell Road on the north, Williams Road on the south, Savage right-of-way on
the west and No. 7 Road on the east.

FINDINGS OF FACT

1. The properties in question can be more accurately described as:

Legal Description PID Current
Zoning

Owner

Lot C, Sec 22, B4N; R5W; Pl 19680 003-574-083 I1 EIL

Lot J, Sec 27, B4N; R5W; Pl 19680 003-475-727 I1 EIL

2. The boundary of the Fraser Sewerage Area abuts the EcoWaste Industries lands.

3. All of the properties listed in the above table are designated Business and Industry in the
Official Community Plan.

ANALYSIS

Only the Administration Board of the Greater Vancouver Sewerage & Drainage District
(GVS&DD) has the authority to extend this Sewerage Area.  The proposed extension has been
reviewed by staff of the GVS&DD and was found to be technically acceptable.  Sewage from the
EcoWaste Industries development would be pumped to the Annacis Island Wastewater
Treatment Plant.

EcoWaste Industries Ltd. in a letter dated February 5, 1999, (attached) has made a formal
application for extension of the Sewerage Area to include its properties and it is the
recommendation of this report that it be forwarded to the Administration Board of GVS&DD for
consideration and adoption.

The GVS&DD sewerage system has sufficient capacity to allow the Fraser Sewerage area to be
expanded to include all designated non-residential lands between the western boundary of the
proposed EcoWaste Industries and the eastern boundary of the Lulu Island West Sewerage
area.  Staff are presently finalizing a servicing proposal from the Fraser River Harbour
Commission (immediately east of EcoWaste) that, if approved, will see a trunk sewer extension
to their boundary with EcoWaste.

FINANCIAL IMPACT

There will be no immediate impact on the City if the request is granted by the GVS&DD.  The
City could defer imposing its sewer levy on the subject lands until a development agreement
has been made.
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CONCLUSION

The proposed development is within the scope of the Official Community Plan.

The future development of the lands for EcoWaste Industries will necessitate the extension of
the sanitary sewer system.

Paul H.  Lee, P.Eng.
Manager, Engineering Planning

GL:kdl

Att.








